
From: City of Saint John, New Brunswick <webform-noreply@saintjohn.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 6, 2024 3:49 PM 
To: Common Clerk <commonclerk@saintjohn.ca> 
Subject: Webform submission from: Submission to Council Form 

  

[ External Email Alert] **Please note that this message is from an 

external sender. If it appears to be sent from a Saint John employee, 
please forward the email to spamsample@saintjohn.ca or contact the IT 
Service Desk.** 

Submitted on Wed, 11/06/2024 - 15:48 
Submitted by: Anonymous 
Submitted values are: 

About Person/Group Submitting 

First name 
Keith 
 
Last name 
Greenhalgh 
 
Mailing Address  
Saint John NB E2J 3P8 
Saint John. E2J 3P8 
 
Telephone 
 
Email 
 
If you do not wish to have your personal information (address, phone number, 
email) become part of the public record, please check this box. 
No 

About your Submission 

Topic of submission 
Excessive noise from modified exhaust vehicles. 
 
Purpose for submission (what is the ask of council):  
I have for 3 years lived beside a neighbour who has modified his exhaust on diesel 
vehicles. 
 
Each morning at 0515 hrs, he/she starts their vehicle (in summer and winter) which 
wakes myself, my wife, and dogs. 
 
I would ask that the city create or enforce a vehicle noise bylaw to ensure that residents 
can live in reasonable noise levels. 
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Factory exhaust meets reasonable noise levels. 
 
Executive summary 
I have for 3 years lived beside a neighbour who has modified his exhaust on diesel 
vehicles. 
 
Each morning at 0515 hrs, he/she starts their vehicle (in summer and winter) which 
wakes myself, my wife, and dogs. 
 
I would ask that the city create or enforce a vehicle noise bylaw to ensure that residents 
can live in reasonable noise levels. 
 
Factory exhaust meets reasonable noise levels. 

 
 


